COMMON COUNCIL November 27, 2017

The Common Council of the City of Wabash met in the Council
Chambers of the City Hall, Monday, November 27,2017 in regular
session. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Long who presided,
and the Pledge of Allegiance was given in unison.

Pastor Brian Scramlin of New Journey Community Church gave
the prayer.

The roll was answered by 7 members.

The minutes of the meeting held November 13, 2017 were
approved as circulated. Council Member Dillon made a motion to
accept the minutes. Council Member Shelley seconded the motion. On
call of the roll the vote was as follows:

7 Ayes
Motion Carried

NEW BUSINESS:

Mayor Long presented appreciation certificates to the Wabash
City Hall Decorators, Paula Dyer, Steve Dyer, Donna Harman and
Monica Sparling.

Compliance with Statement of Benefits (Real Property) - Matthew
Laferney, 179 Shady Lane. Matthew Lafenery was present to answer
any questions. Mayor Long explained that this was a transfer from
Brian Evans to Matthew Laferney. Council Member Figert made a
motion to accept the compliance with Statement of Benefits (Real
Property) - Matthew Laferney, 179 Shady Lane. Council Member Corn
seconded the motion. On call of the roll the vote was as follows:

7 Ayes
Motion Carried



Resolution No. 14, 2017 Wabash City Schools Additional
Appropriation. Matt Stone was present to explain the need for this and
to answer any questions. Council Member Adams made a motion to
accept Resolution No. 14, 2017 Wabash City Schools Additional
Appropriation. Council Member Greene seconded the motion. On call
of the roll the vote was as follows:

7 Ayes
Motion Carried

Resolution No. 18, 2017 - CDBG, Disaster Relief II Resolutions.
Mayor Long explained the need for this is so that he can sign all
contracts pertaining to this. Council Member Shelley made a motion to
accept Resolution No. 18, 2017 — CDBG, Disaster Relief II Resolutions.
Council member Dillon seconded the motion. On call of the roll the vote
was as follows:

7 Ayes
Motion Carried

Dan Gray of the Tobacco Coalition gave a presentation.

ADJOURN:

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

SCOTT LONG, MAYOR Syl Ul %«}?/

ATTEST: d m &/IZ
AMBER KRHIN, DEP CLERK-TREASURER 177 YUK




